On April 18, 2006, the following request was received from Board Chair Tom Lynch regarding LA2 – Approval of the Tentative Agreement Between PBCSD and AESOP.

Question:          One half of one percent seems low.  How much is a one or two step increase estimated to cost per person?  What happened to performance pay?

Response:        The across-the-board increase of one-half of one percent to the AESOP salary schedule for fiscal year 06 will cost approximately $206,000.  

The cost to provide a one step increase for those employees with fewer than 6 years and to provide a two step increase for those with 6 or more years for fiscal 06 will cost approximately $874,696.

Therefore the approximate total cost to the School Board during FY 06 is $1,080,696.

The steps on the AESOP Salary Schedule are not uniform and there are ten different pay levels (levels 5 though 14) and at least seven different calendars (182 day, 190 day, 196 day, 206 day, 216 day, 226 day and 12 month).  This provides us with 70 possible salary variations. For example:  a 12-month employee receiving two steps at the top of  Level 14 would receive an increase of $2,288 during calendar 06, while a 182-day employee receiving one step at the bottom of Level 5 would receive a $370 increase during calendar 06.  These are the extremes and very few employees are at the top of Level 14 or at the bottom of Level 5. 

The average percentage increase for calendar 06 will be 4%.

The parties agreed to establish a Joint Committee to make recommendations concerning the establishment of a Performance Pay Program for AESOP bargaining unit employees.  This Joint committee will be formed after School Board approval of these  modifications to the AESOP Contract.
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